ANC 6A Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes

Community Room of Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

July 5, 2006

(Rescheduled from June 26, 2006 meeting)

Committee members in attendance: Jennifer Flather, Ken Granata, DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Claire Rodriguez, Marlon Smoker and Omar Mahmud

Committee members absent: Lance Brown, Aryeh Fishman, Victor McKoy and Warner Sterling

I. Call meeting to order at approximately 6:40 pm

II. Introductions

III. Community Comment

IV. Updates:

A. Resident Traffic Complaints – Ken Granata, Lance Brown, Jennifer Flather and DeLania Hardy

1. 14th and E (Options/Sasha Bruce)

1. Excessive bus idling – Ms. Hardy addressed the issue of bus idling at 14th and E saying that e-mail exchanges between the PTA, Tommy Wells, and the bus drivers was resolving the issue.  Ms. Hardy found this line of communication to be more effective than working with the police. Ms. Hardy forwarded all communications on this issue to Inspector Keegan should further action be needed.  In the meantime, no action is required as the issue seems to be getting resolved.

2. Traffic congestion due to double parking – Mr. Smoker and Mr. Mahmud suggested that DDOT consider making no parking signs for the hours when the buses are there. This would be on the south side of E street in front of the Sasha Bruce property.  The committee decided this issue should be included in the committee’s recommendations regarding the Capitol Hill Transportation Study (CHTS)

3. Excessive speeding – Jennifer Flather contacted DDOT and researched the requirements for requesting a traffic calming study. She has prepared one study request for this area and Mr. Mahmud agreed to forward her emails from the community emphasizing the need for traffic calming measures.  Ms. Flather will emphasize that the areas covered by the requests are near school areas in an effort to give them higher priority in DDOT.

a. Recommendation: That the ANC approve our committee’s effort to submit a traffic calming study for this intersection.
2. 8th Street

1. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that many residents are concerned about speeding on 8th St and use of this road by oversized commercial vehicles. 

2. Mr. Granata and Ms. Hardy suggested increased signage to address these problems. 

a. Ms. Rodriguez brought up the issue of the intersection at 8th and D St where there is little visibility due to cars parked on both sides. She also commented that this would be a nice street for a bike lane as it connects H St and Eastern Market. 

3. Other areas of concern

1. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that he has received complaints from community members about drivers running the stop sign at 15th and F, right in front of Miner Elementary School.  Some suggested the Stop sign is not easy to see for some drivers.  Mr. Mahmud suggested Ms. Flather also complete a traffic calming study request for this intersection as well.  In addition, Mr. Mahmud suggested the committee include this intersection in its CHTS recommendation letter. 

a. Ms. Flather agreed to complete the application for a traffic calming study for this area.

b. Recommendation: That the ANC approve our committee’s effort to submit a traffic calming study for this intersection.

2. A resident in attendance, Brit Weiskopf, informed the committee that there are many issues at 17th and C St. There are three lanes converging into one, and there is an island in the middle of the street that is not clearly demarcated. This causes lots of problems for the street and damage to the undersides of many vehicles. 

3. Another resident in attendance, Mr. Shaun Lovett, pointed out that the CHTS seems to be more concerned with getting commuters from Maryland through the Capitol Hill community. Mr. Granata seconded his statement. 

B. Joint Effort with Public Safety Committee to Request Increased MTA PD Presence at 8th and H – Claire Rodriguez and Jesse Rauch

1. Ms. Rodriguez attended the PSA102 meeting and Public Safety committee and informed the Transportation Committee that the PSA was going to be identifying the problems, identifying the relevant actors/sectors, and then determining which city agencies to contact to begin fixing the problem.  No further action by our committee is needed on this issue at the time.

V. New Business

A. Lack of parking enforcement for car sharing parking space on 12th Street NE, just South of H Street

1. Mr. Mahmud and Diane Hoover pointed out that one of the car sharing spots is consistently parked in illegally. 

2. Ms. Hardy suggested that because the spots are leased by different entities, the city, schools, etc that the best way to tackle the issue would be to contact Flexcar/Zipcar and see what the procedure is for improving parking enforcement. Ms. Hardy agreed to contact Flexcar and Zipcar in an effort to resolve this problem.  Ms. Hardy will report what she discovers at the next meeting. 

B. Report Re: CHTS Open House held on June 21, 2006

1. Mr. Mahmud reported on the CHTS open house and explained the proposals to make 17th and 19th and Constitution and Independence Sts two way streets 24/7. He informed the committee that the materials from the meeting are posted on the ANC website at www.anc6a.org. 

2. Mr. Mahmud suggested that now is our time to come up with comments, suggest priorities and point out areas the Existing Conditions Report has not focused on.

3. Mr. Lovett stated his belief that the suggested improvements would only be implemented with political pressure from organizations like the ANC.  He also suggested the ANC request a timeline for implementing the CHTS recommendations. 

4. Mr. Granata again pointed out that we should encourage DDOT to focus on the community and not just the commuters. 

5. Mr. Mahmud suggested that we come up with specific recommendations in a letter that supports the initial recommendations presented at the Open House, addresses some of our broader concerns, and prioritizes areas where we would like the study to focus.  The letter would cover the following:

1. The ANC6A Transportation Committee agrees with the initial recommendations to turn 17th,19th, Constitution and Independence into full time two-way streets. What is the timeline for implementing these recommendations? 

2. Policy and general issues that the ANC6A Transportation Committee would like the CHTS to focus on: 

a. Focus on examining ways to improve the overall quality of life for the community, not just how to move commuters through the Capitol Hill neighborhood. 

3. Specific recommendations: 

a. Explore the idea of restricted parking on the South side of E Street in front of the Optoins/Sasha Bruce School (14th and E)

b. Explore traffic calming measures for E St at 14th (between 13th and 14th)

c. Inquire about signage for commercial vehicles traveling down 8th St. 

d. Explore ways to enforce the stop sign in front of 15th and F (Minor Elementary School)

e. Increase visibility  for the concrete island at 17th and C 

f. Explore ways to ease the left turn from 17th onto C

g. Explore possibilities of putting a bike lane on 8th street

6. Recommendation: Submit letter from the ANC to DDOT outlining these CHTS-related concerns. 

C. Proposal to cancel August Transportation Committee meeting

1. Committee unanimously recommended canceling meeting

VI. Assign Tasks/Duties for Committee Members

VII. Additional Community Comment

VIII. Adjourn meeting at approximately 8 pm

